


  
 

 

In preparation for the summer’s public examinations, students in Years 11 
& 13 sat practice assessments throughout January & February. We have 
been pleased to hear our invigilators praise their attitude and approach, 
which is sure to support their continued efforts in the coming months.  

 

In January Year 11 students attended an Alter Ego Creative Solutions 
performance of Unacceptable, commissioned by Essex Youth Service to 
highlight sexism, sexual harassment & sexual violence.  

 

Year 7 students recently attended a presentation on engagement and 
respect when gaming online, this year’s theme for safer internet day. On 
Tuesday many also enjoyed online quizzes organised by Miss James during 
social time to help highlight safe practices, a complement to a presentation 
shared during PSHE. Later in the year students will attend a presentation 
by The 2 Johns of eSafetyTraining, with parents & carers invited to an 
evening presentation to gain insight into how they can support their 
children to remain safe and successfully access the benefits of life online.  

 

Students will have opportunity to reflect further on these and a range of 
other important issues through our RSE & PSHE programmes. Having in 
January reflected upon the Holocaust and the brutality of all genocide, 
intolerance, exclusion and discrimination, during February’s LGBTQ+ 
history month we have highlighted the contribution of a historically 
marginalised section of society.  

 

Elsewhere in the newsletter our Chaplain Hannah details our commitment 
to inclusivity and diversity. Amid the many examples of struggle and 
discrimination, and of innumerable achievements in literature, engineering, 
academia, public service and the armed forces, politics, law, philosophy, 
science and the arts, I am struck by a reflection from Emile Griffith, a 
bisexual boxer who won a 1962 bout by knockout, his opponent dying ten 
days later having never regained consciousness, ‘I kill a man and most 
people forgive me. However, I love a man and many say this makes me an 
evil person.’ 

 

As spring approaches, we can hope the restrictions of the past two years 
become a footnote in history, part of the fabric of our lives in years to come 
- not least for our students, for whom time and distance is sure to offer 
clear perspective on the challenges of such a formative period in their lives.  

 

We know that for some members of our community the world is forever 
changed, and that life following the return to familiar, customary routines 
will always hold a sense of sorrow and loss. As we continue to assure our 
whole community of our support, they especially will remain in our prayers.  

 

Thomas Coen, Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

This Half term, we have marked the Feast of Epiphany through Bible Reflection 

and the feast days of some of our school saints with Prayers on their Feast Day – 

St Thomas Aquinas, St Angela Merici, St John Bosco and St Anne Line.  

We have been very pleased to welcome the local clergy in to celebrate Friday 

Form masses for our students – Students and form tutors have helped prepare 

the Masses.  

Upcoming Events:  

Lent  

The Lenten Service will take place on Thursday 31st March at 6pm, with the 

whole school attending the following day.  All families are warmly invited to 

attend this service, followed by refreshments.  

If any students would like to take part in the Lenten Service by doing a reading, 

music, IT, drama, scene setting, creating prayer cards, please see Hannah in 

Pastoral to put your name down.  

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday 2nd March.  We will have services for the whole 

school to mark this Holy Day, focussing on the Lent observances of Fasting (giving 

something up), Penance (doing something extra) and Prayer.  

Reconciliation – As part of our Lenten observances, students will also be invited 

to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Wednesday 9th March.  More 

details will follow on this.  

Retreats - In March, Year 8 students will all go to Walsingham House at 

Abbotswick for their retreat days with their form.  

LGBTQ+ History Month   

February is LGBTQ+ History Month. Working with some of our LGBTQ+ 

community in school, we will mark this with assemblies and opening discussion 

for students on how people of all backgrounds are welcomed as members of the 

Catholic Church and of our Catholic school community. We believe we are all 

born in God’s likeness and image and that He is pleased with what He has 

created.   

Throughout the month we have reflected on the contributions of a community 

that has historically been overlooked, forgotten, often rejected and scorned. We 

actively promote an understanding of the value and beauty of diversity in all its 

forms, and of our role as Catholics in making sure everyone is treated as children 

of God.  

Pope Francis has given clear direction that he wants to establish an inclusive 

church. As Catholics we know that more than the places in which we worship, this 

means us. Our hearts must be always open, radiating fellowship and love. Our 

Holy Father has said, ‘homosexual people have a right to be in a family. They are 

children of God. Nobody should be thrown out or made miserable over it.’  

We are proud of our diversity, proud of our difference, 

proud of the love and welcome that defines our 

community, and proud to live Christ’s greatest 

commandment, Love one another as I have loved you.  

 

 

Hannah Kelly  

Lay Chaplain and Pastoral Mentor to Year 7 & 8  





 

GCSE DRAMA – Year 10 & 11 Theatre Trip 

After a devastatingly long period of closure due to 

the pandemic, the West End is open again for busi-

ness! This meant that we could finally take our Year 

10 & 11 GCSE students to London to watch a piece of 

live theatre. Being able to watch live theatre is essen-

tial for our students, as their final written exam re-

quires them to answer a 30-mark question where 

they analyse and evaluate a live performance. 

 

Therefore, on Thursday 13th January 2022, forty SJP 

students visited The Fortune Theatre in London to 

watch an evening performance of The Women in 

Black.  

 

The play, which is based on the 1983 book of the same name by English author Susan Hill, follows the story of 
Arthur Kipps. Kipps is a lawyer obsessed with a curse that he believes has been cast over him and his family by 
the spectre of a Woman in Black. He engages a sceptical young actor to help him tell his terrifying story and ex-
orcise the fear that grips his soul. It all begins innocently enough, but then, as they reach further into his dark-
est memories, they find themselves caught up in a world of eerie marshes and moaning winds. (https://
www.thewomaninblack.com/the-show)  

 

The students were gripped throughout the performance, enthralled by the atmosphere and illusion created 

around them and as result there was quite a lot of jumping out of seats, screaming, goose bumps, shrinking into 

chairs and nervously checking over shoulders! The play is not easy to forget and the trip has provided the stu-

dents with lots to write about in their final exam. 

 

This trip was the first time many of our students have been to a London theatre and we would like to commend 

all the Year 10 & 11 Drama students for their amazing behaviour and for representing the school so brilliantly. 

 

Student Theatre Reviews: 

“The suspense was insane, the fear radiated across the audience” 

“It was amazing and the actors were brilliant” – Katie 11A 

“A chilling, blood curdling tale that had me gripping onto the edge of my seat” – Finbar 11C 

“Brilliant actors, spine chilling performance” – Leah 11C 

“An incredible, spine chilling play that left me with the heebie-jeebies” Menzel 11F 

 

Mrs. Nowlan 

Head of Drama 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Woman_in_Black
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Susan_Hill
https://www.thewomaninblack.com/the-show
https://www.thewomaninblack.com/the-show


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Rachel Odendaal—Learning Support Assis-

tant 

We welcome Miss Odendaal, who joined the 

Learning Support team in January and is enjoying 

supporting students in the Maths department. 

 

Mr Spencer Churchill—Catering Manager 

and Mrs Heidi Pearson—Pastoral Mentor 

Mr Churchill and Mrs Pearson  both joined 

the school at the start of this month.  

We extend a warm welcome to them and 

wish them  well in settling into their new roles 

at SJP. 





Year 13 Mental Health Ambassadors  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are group of five Year 13 students who are passionate about the wellbeing of the school; specifically tar-

geting Year 7 and 8 students. We began this group in late 2021, and with training and assemblies such as one 

during Anti Bullying Week which we prepared and led, we have been equipped with the right tools to help 

the school as best we can. We feel the importance of upper and lower-year student communication, as we 

have been through similar struggles to get through secondary school. From nerves about making friends in 

Year 7, to teenage struggles, we wanted to create a safe space for students to come and enjoy their time 

away from all of that, and encourage them to discuss their mental health. We meet every Wednesday lunch 

time in the library where we socialise, and it’s a great time where we can come together from different parts 

of the school and have fun. We want to encourage anyone who wants to, to come and join us!  

 

Tom, Abbie, Madeleine, Molly and Archie 

 

 

 

 



Ellie’s Charity Chop! 

During half-term, Ellie is getting her hair cut to benefit two charities. The Little Princess Trust will be given 

Ellie’s hair to make into a wig and Ellie is asking for sponsorship, with donations being made to our Abbie’s 

Angels page to   support the Teenage Cancer Trust. Please support Ellie by following this link: https://

www.justgiving.com/fundraising/sjp-abbies-angels 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/sjp-abbies-angels
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/sjp-abbies-angels


SJP Showcase 2022 

We are excited to announce the SJP Showcase on Wednesday 9th March! On Monday we held auditions for the show-

case and were delighted by the calibre of the talent that St John Payne has to offer, from music to dance, teachers to 

students, it is not a night you would want miss. The showcase is student-run with refreshments and a raffle with amaz-

ing prizes on the night. All proceeds from the tickets and raffle will go towards Teenage Cancer Trust. We look forward 

to seeing you there! 

Aoife and Rowan 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

Year 7  

 
 

HOY Award  

Thabani Z-N 7F for excellent progress in lessons.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highest Achievement Points.  

 

 

 

Freddie G 7S 185 

Owen T 7C 160 

Aoife P 7S 129 

Alicja Y 7B 136 

Nour B 7C 143 

Nathan O 7S 144 

Maisy M 7C 145 

Connie W 7S 148 

Eloise S 7C 151 

Rodney S 7C 156 



 

Year 8  

 

HOY Award 

Ryan T, 8C - highest number of achievement points.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highest Achievement Points 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evelyn S 8B 174 

Taymour B 8S 175 

Ariel O 8A 179 

Freya C 8B 137 

George H 8S 146 

Connor S 8B 151 

Chenell C 8B 154 

Blake D 8C 155 

Charley Y 8B 161 

Zinachidi E 8B 165 



 

 Year 9 

 

 

HOY Award   

Jessica J 9B– Outstanding attitude and progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Highest Achievement Points 

 

 Harrison W 9B 230 
Elsie W 9S 141 
Cezary C 9B 149 

Victory M 9B 150 
Lucas B 9B 117 
Amine G 9S 121 
Greena R 9A 123 

Micaiah F 9A 128 
Jeneta O 9B 128 

Ayomide O 9S 136 



Year 10  

 

HOY Award 

Katia F 10C -Katia has achieved the highest subject 

progress in the Year following the January tracking.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highest Achievement Points 

 

 

 

 
Edward W 10C 166 

Ellen S 10A 108 

Ava C 10B 107 

Luke W 10F 97 

Lisa D 10F 92 



Year 11  

 

HOY Award 

Tamsin C 11B.   

  

A dedication to both school and home study. Upholding 
resilience through difficult times and supporting the 
school community with a smile on her face.  

David P 11B 58 

Alena M 11B 59 

Nikita D 11A 61 

Joshua S 11C 64 

Hannah Y 11C 69 



Total Year Group 

Achievement 

Points  

Highest 

Form  

Achieve-

ment points 

Highest Achievement 

Points In the Year  

 

10303 7S: 2295 Freddie G (7S) 

185 

Achievement Points  

Year 7 

9527 8C: 1824 Evelyn S (8B) 
148 

Achievement Points  

Year 8 

9050 9S: 2022 Harrison W (9B) 
230 

Achievement Points  

Year 9  

5554 10B: 1118 Edward W (10C) 
166 

Achievement Points  

Year 10 

3314 11B:616 David P (11B) 
59 

Achievement Points  

Year 11 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January Winner  

Millie was awarded a Jack Petchey for her selfless behaviour in volunteering to work with the Maths depart-

ment outside of her 6th form lessons. It has been noted that she worked with the department all of last half 

term and continues to do so.  The Maths department expressed how it is a real asset to all the classes and 

Millie was even mentioned in Mrs Green's lesson observation from an external moderator. The whole de-

partment are very proud of Millie, as are the whole school community. We also wanted to give special men-

tion of your efforts in helping to coach the girls football team.  

February Winner 

Dolapo has been nominated for his citizenship and contribution to the life of the school throughout your 

time at SJP. Dolapo, has led by example, actively participating in many SJP events. Alongside his studies he 

recently helped organise an event for the PTA with other business studies students, where the adult mem-

bers were extremely praising of his hard work. He is a young man who continually works hard to support all 

those around you; both students, staff and whoever comes in to contact with you are a better person for the 

experience.  

The whole of the SJP community are very proud of you both! 





Congratulations to Franci in 9D, who has been selected to play rugby for Essex. We are very proud of you. 
 

Congratulations Franci! 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to Luke in 9S, who  
has been selected for Essex Hockey.  
We are very proud of you. 
 
Well done Luke!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before Christmas you may remember that two of  our Yr 9 students Gene & Joe 9A hosted a Teacher Pod-

cast in order to raise money for the Charity Kids Inspire.  The boys raised £422 for the charity. Thank you to 

the staff who participate, to Mr Sullivan who produced the podcast, and to everyone who donated.   

Congratulations and well done to you boys.  We are very proud of you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Dunn, 

Head of Year 9 



A Level English Language 

Amelia 12C - National Competition Winner! 

In the autumn term the Year 12 English Language students entered a national competition run by Aston Univer-

sity. This was a great opportunity for the students to practise their close analysis skills and to use some of the 

complex A Level terminology that they had been working hard to learn.  

 

The students were given a short extract taken from the university website and were asked to analyse the text 

using any language frameworks or ideas from language study of their choice. Entries were judged anonymously 

by a panel of Aston University English Language academics. 

 

All entries from SJP students were highly commended and Amelia was announced as the overall winner from 

the hundreds of entries submitted by Year 12 students nationwide. The judges were hugely impressed by Ame-

lia’s understanding of the text and her precise and ambitious use of linguistic terminology. 

 

Amelia wins £50 in book vouchers along with an in-

vitation for the whole A Level class to visit Aston 

University for a day in the summer term. Our visit 

will include a tour of the campus and two personal-

ised talks  delivered by Aston academics on topics of 

our choice. There will also be the opportunity to 

meet with current students at Aston to talk about 

university life. 

 

Well done Amelia – this is such a fantastic achieve-

ment and we are very proud of you! 

Mrs Coen & Mrs Ingrouille 



Library and Literacy News 

 

Last term, students were welcome to 

enter the Christmas Reading Chal-

lenge. Participating students read a 

Christmas book and wrote a review. 

Winners    received a certificate and a 

brand new book. This year’s winners 

were Alicja in 7B, Connor in 8B (both 

pictured on the left) and William in 

9B. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The library has seen two displays already this year. The first display marked the National Holocaust Me-

morial Day on the 27th January which featured information pamphlets and recommended reads. The sec-

ond celebrated February a.k.a. ‘The Month of Love’ with a display of popular romantic books, both classic 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month, students were encouraged to enter into the library’s ‘February Book Bingo’. To win students had to complete a line, read-

ing 4 books in total from categories of their choice. Winners received a certificate and small prize. The library has also introduced the 

new SJP Goodreads page which features ‘bookshelves’ of recommended reads for both lower and upper school. Students can scan the 

QR code and immediately access the bookshelves! 

National Storytelling 

Week 2022 ran from the 

29th January to the 5th 

February this year. To 

celebrate, Year 7 and 8 

students    created their 

own stories inspired by 

random        objects given 

to each group during 

their weekly literacy les-

son. 7A and 8B are pic-

tured with their 

‘inspiring’ objects. 



 

It was great to welcome back our students into the SJP community after the Christmas break. 

It has been a very busy start to the term for the maths students and maths team. 

We welcome Miss Odendaal to the department as our specialised maths LSA. 

This term students have been studying the Key Strand of Probability.  Mr Newman decided to investigate this 

further through his study of biscuits and cakes!  Please see his Venn Diagram below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students have also cover Transformations, including Enlargement along with Writing/Using formulae.  Here are 

some examples of some of our extension activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students have also been practicing for the Junior and Intermediate UKMT Maths challenge, giving students the 

chance to ‘think outside of the box’ when it comes to problem solving and applying their maths knowledge. 

 

SJP Mathematics Department  



Maths Awards and Competition winners 

 

We are delighted to announce the winners to our Christmas maths challenge.  Both students were awarded the 

prize for original thinking and clear structured working – Congratulations to Logan and Vincent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See Mr Newman and our Twitter page for the next challenge! 

 

Congratulations to Millie who won the Jack Petchey Award for her volunteer work within the maths depart-

ment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you a Happy and safe Half Term break. 

The Mathematics department at SJP 



Student Success at the Indoor South of England Championships 

 

Onyeka competed at the indoor south of England Championships this weekend in the 400m. He won 

his heat with a PB of 49.62 and went on to win the final with another PB of 49.07. He took a second off 

his PB overall. This has now placed him as 2nd in the UK U20 rankings behind an athlete 2 yrs older 

than him. 

Onyeka is competing this coming weekend in Sheffield at the National championships and is now the 

highest ranked athlete competing in the 400m so hopefully he will come home with a medal.  Please 

join us in   wishing him good luck! 





 

Congratulations to the new Year 7 Captains—from Mrs Coleman 

 

Your Form Tutors, Heads of House and myself are looking forward to working with you all over the 

course of this year—well done! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Recruiting Now for Teacher Training! 

 

Are you bored with the daily grind? Do you have skills and talents that aren’t being used? 

Would you like to do a uniquely satisfying job that makes a real contribution?  

 

Why not join our Teacher Training Programme? 

 

BEC Teacher Training trains local teachers for local schools. With over 25 years of              

experience and rated an outstanding provider by Ofsted, our friendly and professional 

team works in close partnership with over 50 Essex schools to train primary and secondary 

teachers. Our trainees tell us that training with us is a ‘first class experience’ that gives 

them ‘all the skills they need to be a successful teacher’.  All our trainees get jobs when 

they reach the end of the course, with the vast majority choosing to take up positions in 

local schools as they take their first steps in this exceptionally rewarding   career.  

 

“Teaching is honestly wonderful. It’s a joy to be a teacher!” says former trainee Maddie. 

 

Contact us today to find out more about teacher training. Call 01268 477611, email 
louise@billericayscitt or visit our website www.billericayscitt.com  for more information.  

http://www.billericayscitt.com


 

 

 

Make a Mindfulness Jar 

 

Find a clean, empty jar. Pop a tablespoon of glitter and/or stars in it, fill it two thirds with water, add a drop 

or two of food colouring if you like and screw the lid on firmly.  

Use this jar whenever you feel jumbled up inside or when your mind is really busy. Give the jar a shake for a      

moment then hold the jar still and watch as the sparkling contents whirl about and slowly settle. The glitter 

is just like our thoughts, sometimes jumbled and busy, sometimes calm and still.  

When we sit still, relax into our breathing, and watch our thoughts, the mind slows and settles down too, just 

like the glitter in the jar. When we feel shaken up it can be hard to know what to do. When the mind is calm 

it is easier to work out the solutions to our problems or talk about what is upsetting us. Use the mindfulness 

jar whenever you’d like to feel calm. 

 



Media Smart - TikTok: Adverts, Creators and You CLASSROOM FILM 
(vimeo.com)  

https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3
https://vimeo.com/640298430/2fd718f7f3


   



IT News – Safer Internet Day 

Well done to Y7 and 8 students this week who took part in Safer Internet day 

events in Merici hall.  40+ students competed in a Booklet e-safety quiz and the 

winner from the first round was Honor and second round was Tia. 

Y8 students have been working on a e-safety video project this half term and 

used the knowledge gained to partake in the Safer Internet day competition. 

        A report from Miss James 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


